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25th June 2019
End of Year Assembly and Pot Luck Super

Thank you for joining us at the End of Year Assembly on Friday evening and for helping to make it a special evening for 6th class. The food was delicious! We have two items that were left behind. The first is a bronze coloured plate from Dunnes Stores and the second  is a small jug with a recipe for fruit compote on the outside of it. 

It is always a special evening when we gather together as a school community. This year, three of our 6th class families will be leaving: Jenny Hards, the Shorten Family and the Markey Family. We thank them for their involvement in the school and the contributions that they have made. The Shorten Family have had a long involvement with the school. Melissa’s grandfather is a past pupil, her grandmother Lily is one of the people responsible for the parish hall that we avail of, her uncle Arthur is the community nominee on the Board of Management and her parents have always been supportive of her and attended  PTA meetings. The Markeys have been actively involved with the school and have been hugely supportive. Colin has been chairperson of the PTA on two occasions and his design of our first two extensions transformed our school building from a dark, cramped building to what it is today. We have enjoyed getting to know these three families and working with them over many years. We hope that they all have fond  memories of their time with us.
School Garden

Alan Phillips, Alexander Pirger, Theo Kelly Paillard and Cillian Kelly Paillard visited Cork County Hall for the results of the School Garden Competition. Thank you to Niamh Kelly for driving them to Cork. We were a ‘Highly Commended Upcycling Garden’. The school will receive a cash prize in September. Last year the cash prize was €100 so we assume that it will be a similar amount this year. Well done to everyone who assisted with the gaden. Thank you to Niamh Kelly for guiding the school garden, for sharing her gardening expertise with the pupils and for giving her time to our school garden. Plans are already in place for improving our garden next year. We hope to have a polytunnel in place, to make use of our wormery and to rebuild our water wall.
Ms. Horan

Ms. Horan has been working very hard this year. In her spare time, she completed a Post Graduate diploma in Educational Leadership in UCC. She attended lectures on Saturdays. She received her results this week and she got first class honours and was top of her class! Congratulations Ms. Horan! 

Dates for your Diary

Thursday 27th June
School closes at 12pm for the summer holidays 
Thursday 29th August
School re-opens
